
       Memo  

 
Technologically Enhanced Naturally Occurring Radioactive Materials (TENORM) waste 

management rules Workgroup Meeting  
October 16, 2018 in Billings, Montana 

8:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Department of Natural Resources building, 

2535 St. Johns, Billings 
 

 
TENORM Workgroup Meeting 
• MDEQ has invited 10 people to participate on the TENORM workgroup to help finalize the 

revised draft rules. 

• The workgroup is limited in size and includes participants from non-governmental 
organizations, industry, local government, science, and informed citizenry. 

• The TENORM workgroup will gather in Billings, at the DNRC Building located at 2535 St. 
Johns Avenue.  From 8:00-5:00, we will be in the “Hearing Room”, with access through the 
front doors off St. Johns. 

• The public is welcome to watch and add input at the end of the workgroup meeting at the 
discretion of the outside facilitator.   
 

After the Workgroup Meeting 

• The facilitator and DEQ staff will summarize discussion areas and make any necessary 
revisions to the proposed TENORM rules. 

• This work product will be noticed to the Secretary of State as proposed rules and provide for 
the start of public comment. 

• There will be a formal 30 or 60-day public comment period. 

•  Public hearings will be held in Helena and a to be determined location in eastern Montana. 
 
DEQ wants to ensure workgroup participation is meaningful.  Please do not hesitate to contact 
me at 406-444-6748, ethamke@mt.gov, or DEQWUTMBRules@mt.gov if you have any 
questions, suggestions, or concerns.  Thank you in advance for your participation and interest. 
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